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Congratulations to all Club members on a very, very successful year!  As our Club continues to grow, so 
does the camaraderie among our members, as well as, the amount of money we are able to raise each 
year to give back to our community.  Attached to the Newsletter is the finalized Disbursement of Funds list 
so that you can see what all we were able to give and where it went.  Thank you to everyone for all your 
hard work that made it possible to achieve so much!   
 
If you have not turned in your Interest Sheets or Committee Reports, please do so at your earliest 
convenience as plans for next Club Year are already underway!  Please be sure to check your email in the 
coming weeks regarding any upcoming meetings and requests for help at Summerfest. 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful summer and I look forward to seeing everyone in September at our first 
general meeting for the 2019-2020 Club Year. 
 
 
 
 
         

 
A Dues Notice for the 2019-2020 Club year is attached. Most of you have already paid - thank you!  If you 
have not yet paid your dues, please get them to me ASAP! They will be deposited after June 1st.  It is 
important to get them paid because they are used to help us plan our operating budget for the next Club 
year.  Thanks to everyone for getting their reimbursement forms to me!  I am looking forward to another 
great year as your Treasurer.  
 
 
 
 
 
If you are in need of any stamps or stationery for your particular committee, please don't hesitate to let me 
know.  Please let me know if I need to send a card to any member of our Club (sympathy, get well, thinking 
of you).  I don't always hear what is happening to one of our members and I want to make sure that a card 
is sent to them from the Club.   
 
 
 
 
Please continue to use our Facebook page if you would like to share an activity or pictures.  We are getting 
good results with our presence on Facebook! 

Carrie Battiato   President’s Message 
 

Nancy Shucofsky    Treasurer 
 

Sharon Bowles           Corresponding Secretary 

Paula Deal   Facebook Page 
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Over the summer, my son and I will be adding a "Photo Albums" section to the Members Only section on 
the website.  Once it is set up, I will scan all past scrapbooks (dating back to 2008-2009, when I started as 
Historian) and adding them to the site.  I hope to have this completed by the September meeting.   
 
 
 
 
No report 
 
 
 
 
If there are any corrections, deletions, and/or additions, please let me know.   
 
 
 
 
 
If you have an impromptu get-together over the summer that you'd like to include in next year's scrapbook, 
please take a couple of pictures and submit them to me.  
 
 
 
 
No report 
 
 
 
 

  
 

We are checking with the Youth Association to see if they might need volunteers to help out at their 
Summerfest  (last weekend in July) Hot Dog and Beer Tents.  As of this printing, we have not heard from 
them, but we know it is still early.  Please keep checking your emails for details, if they become available, 
as to times and days to sign up.  We are also checking to see how many members might like to march in 
the parade Friday evening.  Sign ups will be sent via email for that too. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
No report 

 
 
 

Kathy Rosol                Publications 

Carol McAlonis              Historian 

Beth Lampe            Publicity 
 

Carol McAlonis  & Paula Deal        Website 
Co-chairs 
 

Paula Deal  & Theresa Zarnoski      Applebee’s Breakfast 
Co-Chairs 

Christy George               Black Book 

Sally Lisowski  & Carol McAlonis   CO-VP/WAYS AND MEANS 
Co-Chairs 
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No report 
 
 
 
 
 
No report 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Got a wedding shower coming up?  House on the street just sold – welcome the new neighbors!  We have 
our Club Cookbooks available, $6.00 each.  We also have some of the addenda booklets printed off, at 
$5.00 each.  The combined price is $10.00.  The books contain some wonderful recipes! 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
No report. 
 

 
 
 

 
We are still working on our 4th winery. If you go to a winery over the summer, feel free to plug our wine 
tasting to the manager. Make sure you get a name and phone number that we can call and follow up with.  
A lot of our wineries come from word of mouth. 
 

 
 
 
 
No report 
 
 
 
 
No report. 

P. Deal, T. Zarnoski & C. McAlonis        Halloween Happy Hour 
Co-Chairs 

Barb Kadleck   Amazon Smile 

Diane Faile  & Barb Gillmore    Cook Books 

Nancy Cause  & Sally Lisowski    Wine Tasting 
Co-chairs 
 
 

Cathy Collings  & Mary Jane Riddlebaugh   Decorations 
Co-Chair 
 

L. Coletto, S. Lisowski & MJ Riddlebaugh        Lunch with Santa 
Co-chairs 
 
 

Patty Beard  & Rosanne Kelley   Food 
Chair 
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No report. 
 
 
 
 
 
We made a profit this year of $1,132.94!  Thanks to everyone who ordered!  Thanks to Kathy Rosol, Deb 
Renkel, Theresa Zarnoski, Sally Lisowski, Helen Davis, Lori Paximadis, and my co-chair Rosanne Kelley 
for helping that day!  Many hands make light work! 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to everyone that chaired the Activity committees,  Your work was great and made chairing 
Activities so easy.  Also, thank you to everyone that worked on an activity or joined in during one of the 
activities.  We had a great year! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There will be no Fun Bridge in June.  There will still be Fun Bridge on May 23 at 7:30 p.m.  If you have any 
questions, please contact Linda Hamaoui. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Take a Hike 
 
Saturday, June 29 at 2:00 p.m. Ellen Papadimoulis, member of the Cleveland Hiking Club, will lead us on a 
hike in the MetroParks. Meet at South Mastick Woods Picnic Area, located off the Valley Parkway in the 
Rocky River Reservation south of Puritas Road/Mastick Road. Turn right onto Valley Parkway from Mastick 
and then left into the picnic area. The hike should last about an hour to an hour and a half. We'll plan to go 
for coffee or ice cream afterward. Please, RSVP by June 25 to Ellen. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
No Report 

Rosanne Kelley  & N. Shucofsky    Plant Sale 
Co-chairs 
 
 

H. Davis  & C. McAlonis  & B. Gillmore          Silent Auction 
Co-Chairs 
 

Helen Davis    ACTIVITIES 

Linda Hamaoui  & Kathi Kowalski               Fun Bridge 
      

Paula Deal      Impromptu Activities 

Cathy Collings           Crafts & Laughs Night 
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Our next book will be Artemis by Andy Weir, a crime novel set in the near future in the only moon colony. It 
won the Goodreads reader poll for best science fiction novel of 2017 and received other accolades and 
great reviews. The library has copies, and it is available in paperback for those interested in purchasing it.  
 
We’ll meet Monday, September 23, 7 p.m., at my house. An RSVP is not required, but a heads-up that 
you’re planning to come is appreciated so I can gather enough chairs.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please consider joining us in the fall. We bowl at Fairview Lanes every Wednesday morning beginning at 
9am. It's a lot of fun and no pressure. You do not have to be a good bowler to join our league. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
No Report 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to all who attended the 2018/2019 Installation/Appreciation dinner last Monday.  The food was 
delicious, the Installation was inspirational, and the shared photos and conversations were a lot of fun.  
Thank you to all who contributed to the success of our Club this year. Have a great summer and we’ll see 
you all in the fall. 
 
 
 
 
 
Attached to the newsletter is the Disbursement of Funds report. 
 
 
 
 
 
No report 

J. Ball, N. Cause, N. Dulay & L. Hamaoui    Bowling   
                                

Lori Paximadis            Book Beat 
lori@loipax.com  
 

Cathy Collings  & Christy George         Programs 
Co-chairs 

Kathy Kazaroff      Telephone Committee 

Lynn LaMore  & Julie Waddell            Social 

Kristyn Webber       Board Member at Large 



June/July/August 2019 Newsletter          Page 6 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations once again to the Board of Directors for the 2019-2020 Club year. It is very rewarding to 
serve on the board. There are always plenty of positions to fill. Let Carrie Battiato know if you are 
interested in chairing or co-chairing a position. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
No report 
 

 
 
 

 
The next FP Community Council meeting is Wednesday, July 17th. 

 

 

No report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
No report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
We would like to thank everyone who so generously and selflessly contributed to our Helping Hands 
collections this year.  We have proven, once again, how vested we are in our community and in helping 
others.  Enjoy your summer! 
 
 

 

Nancy Cause              Parliamentarian 

Helen Davis     Community Council 

Kristyn Webber            Community Service 

Helen Davis  & Deb Renkel             Adopt a Family 

Darlene Howes    Fairview Assistance 

Lynn LaMore, Barb Gillmore & Julie Waddell          Favors on Trays 
Co-chairs 
 

Jane Ball & Kathy Rosol          Helping Hands 
Co-chairs 
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Thanks to the efforts of the Club over the past Club year, we were able to award $9,000 in scholarships to 
the following students:  
 
Lauren Reitz (Fairview High School): $2,000 
Kevin McLeeson (Lutheran West): $2,000 
Kathryn Zoller (St. Joseph): $1,500 
Logan Bridegum (St. Edward): $1,500 
Emmaline LaRocque (Fairview High School): $1,000 
Erin Jennings (Fairview High School): $1,000 
 
That we are able to do this is AMAZING. Thank you for all of your efforts throughout the year.  
 
Thank you to the scholarship committee members for thoughtful evaluation and deliberation: Sally 
Lisowski, Lisa Morrison, Deb Renkel, and Nancy Shucofsky.   
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to all of your hard work this year, we are awarding the Marion Cook Education Grants to two 
deserving women this year.  Each receiving $1,000.00 will be Jocelynn Lash and Erin Samide.  
Congratulations to them! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 No report 
 
 
 
 
 
No report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lori Paximadis     HS Scholarships 

Nancy Cause  & Barb Kadleck   God and Country Letters         
Co-chairs 

Diane Faile       Marion Cook Education Grant 

Darlene Howes      Youth Program Assistance 
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What a great group we have in the Fairview Park Women’s Club!  Thank you all for helping us out with 
membership by telling others about the organization.  Five new women joined our ranks this year -- Amber 
Kaufmann, Susan Filipic, Carrie Sullivan, Stephanie Sandle and Leslie Rayle.  They all jumped 
immediately into action, assisting with fund raisers and activities.  We were most appreciative. 
  
Behind the scene, we had a helpful Membership Committee.   We met to review what we’ve done in the 
past and to consider objectives and strategies for growing membership.  Thank you, Carol McAlonis, Patti 
Smith, Nancy Shucofsky, Kathy Rosol and Lisa Morrison, for being part of this committee. 
 
With the flurry of summer activities, please keep the Fairview Park Women’s Club in mind when talking with 
friends, neighbors and acquaintances.    Our marketing slogan of “Get involved, Help the Community, 
Make Friends” is what we truly do!  The more members we have, the more we can accomplish.  Our 
website includes FAQ’s about membership, as well as, membership applications. 
  
The 2019-2020 Club year opens with a potluck at the September meeting.  This will be here before we 
know it!  Please think of women who might wish to join the FPWC and invite them as your guest to this 
meeting.  It’s been a pleasure serving as the Membership Chair! 
 
 
 
 
 
No report 
 
 
 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
The Fairview Park Education Foundation is hosting their annual golf outing on Saturday, July 13th.   
 
Four person scramble, 12:00 p.m. lunch, 1:00 p.m. start. Dinner and awards following golf. Skills 
Contests...Longest Drive...Closest to the pin...Longest Putt.  Deadline to reserve your spot - July 5th.  
 
$100 per player 
$35 for Dinner only 
 
Some of our members golf, and a few come just for the dinner and the Chinese and 50/50 raffles. Lots of 
fun. If anyone wants to just come for dinner, let Nancy Cause know and maybe we can get a table 
together. It's always great to support another FP organization! 
 
Contact: Denise Devine or Bill Wagner  
 
 

Ellen Papadimoulis         Membership 

Patty Beard             Hospitality 
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Diane Ward – June 22 
 

Betty Petitt – July 1 
Paula Deal – July 14 
Deb Renkel – July 25 

 
Stephanie Sandle – August 3 

Darlene Howes – August 5 
Carrie Battiato – August 8 

Rosanne Kelley – August 18 
Barb Kadleck – August 21 
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June 29 – Hike in the Metroparks – 2:00 
Led by member Ellen Papadimoulis 

 
July 26 – 28 - Summerfest 

 
 
 

HAVE A WONDERFUL AND ENJOYABLE SUMMER! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


